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District Facilities Committee 
Date: October 20, 2015 
Chairs: Nancy Steenson & George Stokinger 
 
Call to Order by N. Steenson at 10:22am 
In attendance: Dennis Heffernan, Mike Hogan, Heather Roy, Sue Sherman, Jim Hughes, George Stokinger, Nancy 
Steenson, Jack Sapia, Nancy Stafford, Michelle Auger, Nancy Barcelos, Kathy Dayotis, Doug Rolph, and Dr. Metzler. 
Donna Green observed and then joined the meeting upon Nancy Steenson’s departure.  John Sherman, Plaistow 
Selectman, attended as a guest speaker. 
 
Approval of Minutes from the September 8, 2015 Meeting: 
Motion made to approve the minutes by D. Heffernan, second by M. Auger, approved by general consent, with M. 
Hogan abstaining from the vote. 
 
S. Sherman noted the future meeting dates on the agenda had a start time of 8:30 AM and should be 10:15 AM. 
 
N. Steenson stressed the importance of placing meeting dates/times in your calendar as the Safety Committee 
meeting scheduled for earlier this morning had to be cancelled due to a School Board Member attendance issue. 
 
Capital Improvement Plan 
N. Steenson began the discussion by stating that she sees both the Facilities and CIP Committees working together 
with the common goal of long range planning for capital improvements. S. Sherman gave a brief summary of why 
the CIP Committee was formed and stated that it is comprised of four School Board members, four citizens (one 
from each town), the Superintendent, the Business Manager, one Leadership Team member and currently one 
Budget Committee member.  The CIP Committee will be adding an additional Budget Committee Member in the 
future. 
 
Sue and John Sherman presented the Capital Improvement Plan and briefly discussed each slide (see attachment).  
N. Steenson then asked the attendees for thoughts and comments.  G. Stokinger stressed the importance of the 
date timeline as there will be a change in mindset for all involved and the process will begin right after March 
voting. There was general discussion on the definition of a capital improvement and G. Stokinger stated that the 
criteria are: the cost exceeds the threshold value of $10,000.00, useful life must be three years or longer, and the 
request must not be considered an on-going operating expense.  J. Holland, G. Stokinger, and C. Belcher will work 
on creating an electronic request and tracking process with detailed instructions and procedures. Training needs to 
be provided to all parties involved in creating the document. 
 
 J. Sapia stated that items in CIP are not necessarily in the budget, might become warrant articles, and could be 
phased in over time.  He also commented that the document will be a very useful tool for the Budget Committee 
and will inform all parties involved of what projects are coming up, with no surprises later on. The document 
would be a living blue print for the future and could be used to recommend Warrant Articles. He stated that 
training needs to be provided for Department Heads/Administrators in planning for the short and long term needs 
they have and on how to complete the document. D. Heffernan stated that J. Hughes is currently doing this work 
when he plans for projects in phases and used windows and paving as examples.  He also stated that if an item has 
an immediate need it would go into the budget and not CIP.  S. Sherman stated that the Budget Committee, School 
Board, and CIP Committee will benefit from this all in one document. In her role as Chair of the CIP Committee, S. 
Sherman will report information to the School Board.  John Sherman noted that the year of 2017/2018 will be the 
starting point for CIP.   
 
H. Roy asked about prioritizing items on the master list.  General discussion followed stating that the submitter 
would request the time frame, the CIP Committee would discuss the need and prioritize items, but the School 
Board and/or Budget Committee would make the final decision. 
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 N. Steenson recapped that the CIP Committee plans and recommends items and this will be an on-going fluid 
document that can be used for Public Relations and should help eliminate surprise spikes to the taxpayers.  She 
stressed the need for a fluid relationship between the Facilities and CIP Committees. 
 
J. Sherman stressed the importance that the CIP and Facilities Committees work together to avoid duplicating 
work.  He asked how items are added to the Facilities Project list.  G. Stokinger stated it starts with the Facilities 
Tours in September.  Any needs are sent to J. Hughes and G. Stokinger.  The request might be on a work order, 
email, or part of an informal discussion. The list is created by the third week of October and once it has been 
discussed and revised it is moved forward to be used for the budget.  J. Sherman stated a benefit of CIP is it ends 
the discussion of future planned items.  Without CIP, the same items are discussed over and over again.  
 
M. Hogan asked where the $10,000.00 threshold amount came from.  It was stated that the surrounding towns use 
the mutually agreed upon amount and it was recommended by the CIP Committee.  The amount is a starting point 
and can be modified. 
 
D. Heffernan and N. Steenson thanked J. Sherman for all his hard work and dedication in supporting the CIP 
Committee. 
 
2016-2017 Budget – Project Priorities 
G. Stokinger presented the facilities project list for 2017.  He explained the change in format from having three 
time frames for items requested to a yes or no format. Items are either placed in the 2017 budget (YES) or they are 
moved into CIP for the future (NO).  He stated the task for today is to build the 2017 budget.   
 
H. Roy asked if the list could be sent out prior to the meeting so that members have a chance to review the items 
that pertain to their building.  
 
The list was discussed item by item and recommendations were made for each item to either be included in the 
2017 budget or be moved to CIP. Duplicate items were removed from the list as well as items that are currently in 
progress or have already been completed. (See attached list) G. Stokinger stressed that items on the list need to be 
more specific and include detailed locations, room #’s, etc. 
 
There was general discussion in regards to items being moved to CIP and losing their visibility.   N. Steenson stated 
there might be a need for a third intermediate category instead of placing requests in CIP.  More discussion ensued 
stating that the CIP spreadsheet will be kept in the forefront and Department Heads are responsible for prioritizing 
their requested needs.  
 
 N. Steenson noted that she needed to leave at 12:15 PM for an appointment.  Also a number of other members 
left due to other commitments. After N. Steenson departed, the meeting continued with D. Green joining the 
meeting as a member of the School Board. 
 
There was general discussion in regards to the total of the items on the list included in the 2017 budget.  The total 
was $1.8 million.  D. Green recommended the Danville Sprinkler system be a warrant article.  The $250,000 from 
the 2016 budget will be encumbered and then $450,000 can be raised and appropriated from the Capital Reserve 
Fund. D. Green recommended using $370k from fund retention for the High School gymnasium brick work project. 
G. Stokinger stated the fund retention is only for an emergency or loss of revenue use. It was then suggested that 
the High School Gymnasium brick work project be a warrant article to raise and appropriate $370,000 from the 
Capital Reserve Fund.  The $23,000 for painting of the gymnasium is dependent on the brick work. 
 
There was general discussion in regards to the generator for the PAC and the High School.  D. Green suggested 
removing the generator for the PAC and putting the HS Generator as a warrant article.  J. Hughes stated his 
concern in losing the grant money should the warrant article fail.  D. Heffernan stated the need for community 
shelter and the importance of having the generators.  D. Green noted that there are strings attached to being a 
community shelter, such as having showers available.  
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There was general discussion regarding the second boiler for Sandown North.  D. Green questioned the need for 
an additional boiler.  J. Hughes stated that Sandown North and Atkinson Academy are the only two schools 
without a backup boiler and the original boilers at both schools are aging.   
 
Discussion wrapped up with the total of $1.8 million being brought forward to the entire School Board. G. 
Stokinger stated that he will revise the Facilities Project spreadsheet with the updates as discussed.  D. Green 
asked for a clean copy of the spreadsheet to be emailed to her when available. 
 
 
Principal’s Building Report 
Due to time constraints and the departure of many of the meeting members, this agenda item was not discussed. 
 
 
Other 
 
 
 
Future Facilities Committee Meetings: 

o Feb 9 
o May 10 

 
Times: 10:15am 
 
Adjourned 12:51 PM 
 














